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As 3 trusted and longstanding health care provider in this community, patient safety is our top priority and we keep our
patients at the forefront of every decision we make. You are recesving this letter because you had an orthopedic or spine
surgery at Porter Atventist Hospital between July 21, 2015 and February 20, 2018. We recently identified a gap in our
pre-cheaning process prior to sterilization of instruments that occurred during this time. #s part of our normal quality
management process, we track infections and have found no evidence of patient harm. However, there is o extrermely
low risk of surgical site infection of bloedborne pathogen transmission of which patients should be aware.

& surgical site infection typecally presents iiself within 30 days of surgery. in a very lirmited number of cases, symploms
may oLour up to @ year later if the surgery invobeed placement of a prosthetic implant [such as a joint replacement).
Signs of infection may include deaising pus, pain, lenderness or redness at the site of the surgical wound, If necessary,

your health care provider will provide proper treatment.

The chance of getting an infection from bloodborme pathogens during surgery is extremely low. All instruments go
through a heat sterilization process, which is designed to inactivate these viruses. In an abundance of caution, patients
whi underwent an arthopedic or spine surgical procedure between July 21, 2016 and February 20, 2018 will be ghaen
thi oppartunity 1o be tested for hepatitis C virus, hepatitis B virus and human immunodeficiency virus (HIV) at no cost.
The health care provider specified on your Porter medical record for this procedure will atis be notified in writing of the
situation, including which tests are available.

If you recered an orihopedic or sping surgery at Porter Adventist Hospital between July 21, 2006 and February 20, 2018,
and you are concerned you may have been infected, we have made arrangemenis with LabCorp, an independent
netwiork of clinical laboratories, 1o provide free blood testing for you. Porter Adventist Hospital will be responsible for
the coit. If you with to obtain your free blood test, please take this letter 1o a LabCorp Patient Service Center convensent
to you. We have enclosed a list of local LabCorp centers, and a complete listing of locations is available by visiting

wiww. LabCorp.com.

We understand tMmmﬂmmpﬂnmgnuHMutmwhmnnmmmm
aivy questions. We realize that you turn to Porter Adventist Hospital for care during your most vulnerable times, and we
wanit Eo wark with you bo resolve any concerns about your care and énsure your safety and well-being.

Wie warit [0 assure you that we have acted to t gap discovered, and recent survey results released by the Joint
Comimission, which acoredits haspitals in the ﬁ_ﬁ.mmmhumamw




